	



Minutes of Parish Councils’ Liaison Committee
Meeting Date:

Thursday, 25 March 2004 starting at 7.15pm

Present:


C Law (Chairman)

Councillors:


Parish Representatives:

P Young


Balderstone

B Barnes 


Bashall Eaves & Great Mitton

D Threlfal


Billington & Langho

A Schofield


Clayton-le-Dale

R Hargreaves


Clitheroe 

F Priest



Longridge

D Hicks


Longridge

A Dale



Mellor

I Chenery


Pendleton

P Boardman


Ramsgreave

K Hooper


Rimington & Middop

P Boyes


Salesbury

K Lovack


Salesbury

R Hirst



Simonstone

J Moorhouse


Simonstone

R K Jackson


Waddington

D M Midgeley


Waddington

E Ronnan


Whalley

P Chadwick


Wilpshire

L Stafford


LCC Partnership Officer

In attendance: Chief Executive and Principal Engineer.

Also in attendance: Councillors K Butler and J B Hill.

852
APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence from the meeting were submitted on behalf of Borough Councillors J Sutcliffe and N Walsh and from the following Parish Representatives:

D Harrison


Aighton, Bailey & Chaigley

P Nierop


Bolton-by-Bowland

M Birch


Chatburn

R Skoczen


Clayton-le-Dale

A Yearing


Clitheroe 





Gisburn

S Robinson


Grindleton

T Makinson


Grindleton

S Hartley


Hothersall

D Taylor


Osbaldeston

S Sturrock


Read & Chatburn

A Mashiter


Read

Mr King


Rimington

J Lawason


Slaidburn

J Brown


Whalley

J Robinson


Wilpshire

853
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 22 January 2004 were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

854
MATTERS ARISING

1.
Speeding in Villages (Minute 702)


Councillor Ranson asked what the next step forward was with regard to speeding in villages acknowledging of course the introduction of the two new emergency police community safety officers who would be supplementing the police and other emergency services.  The Chief Executive informed Committee that he would speak to Inspector Ford.  The representative from Clayton-le-Dale also asked whether this service would be extended to other areas of the Ribble Valley.

2.
Concurrent Functions (Minute 703)


Councillor Sowter expressed his disappointment that this meeting still had not been arranged.

3.
Telecommunications Mast (Minute 705b)


The representative from Clayton-le-Dale asked that a report from the Chief Planning Officer be submitted to a future meeting of this Committee regarding telecommunications masts.

855
DEVELOPMENTS IN THE CARE OF ELDERLY PEOPLE IN RIBBLE VALLEY

The Chairman welcomed Joe Slater and John Raven from the Lancashire County Council to give a presentation on the developments in the care of elderly people in the Ribble Valley.  Mr Slater reminded the Committee that back in 2001, Social Services had developed a 5 year strategy to reduce residential and nursing care for the elderly and give people help in their own homes.  Following their initial decisions to reduce care homes from 49 to 13 which would reduce places from 1300 to 570, consultations and representations had been considered and in September 2002, this had been altered to 17 homes and 770 places but also to increase day care places.  

With specific reference to the Ribble Valley area, he informed Committee that the decision had been made to refurbish Castleford in Clitheroe and to close Fell View in Longridge.  It was felt that whilst these improvements and closure were taking place the elderly people being dealt with would have to move no more than twice and would be subject to an assessment process which would include a medical assessment.

The work to retain and refurbish Castleford in Clitheroe would be able to be carried out without moving any of the residents out.  It was felt that extra day care places could not be made available at Castleford and as such it had been decided to refurbish the day nursery on Bright Street and convert it to day care facilities for the elderly.  This work had already commenced and hopefully would be completed by Easter.  With regard to Fell View, he informed Committee that the last resident had been moved out last week but that a decision had not yet been made as to what would happen to this property, although discussions were currently taking place with the Council's planning officers, taking into account the representations that had been received.  

Several concerns were expressed with regard to the movement of elderly and infirmed people and their assessments as to what sort of care they should have in the future.  Concern was also expressed as to the provision of day care facilities for those who do and do not suffer from dementia.  Mr Slater informed Committee that the facility at Bright Street (Mearley Fold) would have two wings that could accommodate both these groups of people and that hopefully the health service would provide clinics in these facilities.  The  member from Longridge expressed his disappointment at losing Fell View and also raised some doubts as to the ability of the Social Services to deliver domiciliary care with particular regard to the assessments of the elderly people concerned.  It was also outlined that transport would be required for those elderly people in far reaching areas to have access to day care facilities.

It was felt quite strongly by three Members of Committee that an elderly person’s GP should be the main assessor when considering their future care.  Mr Slater assured the Committee that along with many other persons the personal GP was also included in the assessment.  

The Chairman thanked both Mr Slater and Mr Raven for attending the Committee. 

RESOLVED:
That the report be noted.

856
DECRIMINALISED PARKING ENFORCEMENT

A report was submitted by the Director of Commercial Services informing the Members of Committee about the proposals for the introduction of decriminalised parking enforcement throughout Lancashire and in particular the implementation within Ribble Valley.  The Principal Engineer informed Committee that the responsibility for management of on-street parking enforcement which currently rests with the police would become the responsibility of RVBC as well as the enforcement of the off-street car parks.  The parking fine for contravening this would be £60 reduced to £30 if paid within 14 days.  He informed Committee that we would be employing our own attendants to cover this operation.  The representative from Sabden asked if these attendants would also operate in the rural areas and was assured that they would.  However, the Principal Engineer did ask that if representatives know of particular ‘hot spots’ where there are problems with parking, then they should notify him so that these could be targeted where appropriate.  

RESOLVED:
That the report be noted. 

857
LOCAL GOVERNMENT REVIEW UPDATE

The Chief Executive gave a brief update on the introduction of multi-purpose unitary authorities and a regional assembly in the north west.  He reminded Committee of the timetable for the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister to consider recommendations and about the vote yes or no to regional Government campaign that would take place during the summer.  He also informed Committee that in October 2004, there would be a referendum that would ask people if they were in favour of a regional government in north west and which option they would prefer for unitary local government.  Should the outcome of this referendum be a yes vote, new unitary local authorities would probably be introduced by April 2007.  The Chief Executive informed the Parishes that we would endeavour to keep them informed at all stages throughout the timetable.  The representative from Salesbury informed Committee of an e-mail address ‘have your say’ at the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister that people could forward their representations to.

858
CONCURRENT FUNCTIONS  

The Chief Executive informed Committee of the list of people on the working group to consider this item and asked that they get together at the end of the meeting to arrange a date to progress this matter.  

859
MATTERS BROUGHT FORWARD BY PARISH COUNCILS 

a)
Refuse Collection – The representative from Salesbury requested that a supply of black bin bags could be delivered in the same manner as green bags are, so that the refuse collectors did not need to leave one each week.  The question of the introduction of wheelie bins was also raised as several people had read in the local press that this had been decided by the Borough Council.  The Committee was reassured that at this stage, it was only an option to be considered and that no decision had been made.  

b)
Haskins Report – The representative from Bolton-by-Bowland asked that this be placed on a future agenda.

c)
NHS Dentistry – Councillor Sowter reported that there were now no NHS dentists in Clitheroe.  He felt that as part of the new development of the Clitheroe Health Centre facilities, there would need to be four dentists in order to set up a practice.  He encouraged all to lobby the appropriate bodies to make this possible.

d)
Allowances for Parish Councillors – The representative from Clayton-le-Dale asked if any Parishes had introduced allowances for their Parish Councillors.  On asking for a show of hands, the general indication was that Parishes had not introduced this schedule. 

860
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

Subject to the meeting cycle being approved at the Annual Council meeting on 11 May, the next meeting of this Committee would be held on Thursday, 10 June 2004 starting at 7.15pm

The meeting closed at 9.20pm

If you have any queries on these minutes please contact Paul Timson (414403).
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M Fielding


C J Holtom
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